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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO NOVEMBER 15, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) 13 submissions, November 8-14, 2023, regarding Amendment to Animal

Control and Licence Bylaw No. 4545, 2008 and Long-Term Dog Strategy in
West Vancouver

(2) 9 submissions, November 8-14, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning Bylaw
No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5264, 2023 (Ambleside Local Area
Plan: RM1 and RM2 Proposed Zoning Bylaw Amendments) (Referred to the
November 20, 2023 public hearing)

(3) Har El, The North Shore Centre for Jewish Life, November 14, 2023, regarding
“West Vancouver Public Menorah Lighting”

(4) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Community Engagement Committee
meetings April 12, May 10, and October 11, 2023; and Community Grants
Committee meeting October 12, 2023

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
No items. 
Responses to Correspondence 
No items. 



(1)(a)



 B

From:
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 1:45 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Dogs on the Seawall

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

We are in full support of dogs on leashes on the Seawall. 

Too many times we have seen Seniors struggle with their dogs on the stairs and behind the fence..etc. 

It’s time for a change! 

Thank you 

West Vancouver, BC 
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Begin forwarded message: 

From: 
Date: November 8, 2023 at 3:26:04 PM PST 
To: correspondence@westvancouver.ca 
Subject: In support of the proposal of new locales to walk dog. 

Dear Council 

I would like to express my support for the West Vancouver Council’s proposal of the 
new locales to walk your dog; Horseshoe Bay Park, Ambleside Seawalk, and the 
Centennial Seawalk.  

Public spaces are essential for promoting a sense of community, providing recreational 
opportunities, and fostering a healthy environment for residents.  It is crucial that 
access to these spaces is inclusive and accommodating to as many community 
members as possible.    

Council's suggestion of requiring dogs to be on a short leash demonstrates a practical 
and reasonable approach to ensure that dogs are under control and demonstrates that 
Council is taking proactive steps to address potential safety concerns.   

Walking a dog is a perfectly legal activity.  The proposed venues are public 
spaces.  Neighbouring municipalities have established policies that allow responsible 
dog ownership in public spaces.  West Vancouver's policies are out of step with the 
prevailing norms and expectations.  I support Council’s proposal to bring our policies in 
alignment.  

Respectfully, 

West Vancouver Resident 

-- 
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From:
Sent: Monday, November 13, 2023 8:34 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Fwd: Dogs on the Seawall

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

> 
> Dear Mayor Sager and Elected Council, West Vancouver is blessed with 
> a very special Seawall, which has been maintained and landscaped beautifully over the years.
> It is a joy to share with residents, tourists and guests.
>
> Many who exercise by walking the Seawall are Seniors, often with walkers and canes, who have been safe from 
scooters, bikes, rollerblades and dog leashes. 
>  
> I understand that people love their dogs, but there is a good sniffing place for dogs by the fence.Surely there are many 
other places for dogs to walk, but Please, our Seniors need the Seawall. 
> Thank you for your consideration.
> 
>  
> Sent from my iPad
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From:
Sent: Monday, November 13, 2023 11:58 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Support for dogs on sea wall

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Council, 

Please include our support towards including leashed dogs on the sea wall in West Vancouver and Horseshoe Bay. 
Thank you, 

West Vancouver, BC 
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<sthompson@westvancouver.ca>; 'ssnider@westvancouver.ca' <ssnider@westvancouver.ca>; 
'plambur@westvancouver.ca' <plambur@westvancouver.ca>; 'ngambioli@westvancouver.ca' 
<ngambioli@westvancouver.ca>; 'ccassidy@westvancouver.ca' <ccassidy@westvancouver.ca>; 
'mark@westvancouver.ca' <mark@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: Dog bylaw changes 

Hello, 

I am a  resident of West Vancouver.  I have owned several dogs during these years, and most of my friends and 
neighbours also have dogs, or have had dogs.  These dogs are part of our family, they are not just animals co-exisƟng 
with us. I don’t see why such a big secƟon of the West Vancouver tax payers should be excluded from enjoying these 
sea-walks.  I am geƫng older and I need to walk my dog on-leash on a flat surface, instead of the trails, due to an 
injury.  Further, I don’t agree that we should be limited to the off-leash park, and also forced to walk alongside the 
traffic.   

I am very glad that finally we have a council that cares for all of the residents of this beauƟful city, and I hope you will 
not be discouraged to do the right thing because of complaints from a few noisy anƟ-dog-access people. 

 West Vancouver 
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From:
Sent: Thursday, November 9, 2023 11:18 AM
To: Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Sharon Thompson; Linda 

Watt; Mark Sager
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Rental housing in Ambleside

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 
I have been an owner of a single family rental home built in  with a legal secondary suite 

 in Dundarave since we purchased the property in
I support the concept of dedicating current rental rules for current homes to permanent status rather than densify 
developments in Dundarave to townhouse and apartments. 
I would like to see a West Coast Express heavy rail transit system simultaneously installed along the current CN/PGE rail 
corridor from Cheakamus to North Vancouver sea bus terminal to service West Vancouver commuters. 

Mission BC 

Sent from my iPhone 
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 5:03 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Proposed zoning change

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

West Van Mayor and council: 

I would like to support the new zoning change to make sure that the apartment I rent in the building I live in cannot be 
redeveloped as a strata condominium and be designated as permanently rentable. 

Thank you. 

West Vancouver, BC 
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Har El, The North Shore Centre for Jewish Life 

1305 Taylor Way, West Vancouver, BC V7T 2Y7 

604-925-6488

Dear Mayor Sager and Council, 

Each year, Har El, the North Shore Centre for Jewish Life organizes a public menorah 

lighting to celebrate the holiday of Hanukkah. This year, we will hold our lighting on 

Thursday, December 14th at 6pm in the atrium of the West Vancouver Community Centre. 
This will be the last night of the holiday. 

Hanukkah celebrates the rededication of the ancient Temple after it was desecrated by the 

forces of Antiochus IV in the 2nd century BCE. Each night of the eight-day holiday, we light 

an additional candle to celebrate the way that one day’s worth of oil for the ritual lamps 
miraculously lasted eight days until they were able to prepare new oil. 

The themes of Hanukkah take on a new urgency this year. Many of our community 

members have friends and families in Israel and are still processing the horror of the initial 

attacks and are deeply concerned about the safety of the hundreds of hostages and the 

dangerous path the war is taking. We are also watching with fear at the rising antisemitism 

in public discourse. On Hanukkah, we recognize the importance of rebuilding faith and civil 

society after war. We take pride in publicizing our religious identity, and we push ourselves 
to find glimmers of hope in the darkest of places. 

We invite you to join to support the Jewish community and celebrate the religious diversity 

of the North Shore community. We will ask you to light one of the electric lights on our 

large menorah display. Please let me know if any of you will be able to join and would like 
to take part in the lighting. 

Thank you, 

Rabbi Philip Gibbs 

rabbi@harel.org 

604-925-6488 ext. 1
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